From: Rooney Virgin

To: ethics

Subject: [EXTERNAL] "RULE COMMENT" AMENDMENT 2021-02
Date: Thursday, December 10, 2020 2:42:45 PM
Attachments: SB1170 Summary_Senate Floor.pdf

Good Afternoon Honorable Commissioners,

| am emailing you regarding proposed Amendment 2021-02. | am concerned that including
"instructional materials" to the definition of reportable gifts would create some ambiguity for
lobbyists. For example, | will often create a summary of a bill we call "one pagers" that OSSBA
supports when speaking with legislators. | know there are myriad of others who do the same
and groups that supply legislators with flyers of their agendas. Would these materials count as
"instructional" and thus reportable?

For an example | have attached one of my "one pagers" from the 2020 session.

Thank you for your time and | appreciate any clarification you may have to offer.

Respectfully,

Rooney Virgin

Director of Government Affairs
Oklahoma State School Boards Association
p: 405.528.3571
a: 2801 N Lincoln, Suite 125

OKC OK 73105
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Bill Information: Senate Bill 1170

Author: Sen. Tom Dugger and Rep. Toni Hasenbeck
History: Passed Senate Rules 9-0

Summary: SB 1170 would standardize the date school board members would begin a new term
following annual elections. All new terms for school board members would begin following the
April general election date.

Background:
e State law changed in 2018 regarding school board elections.

o School board races with three or more candidates require a February primary.
Candidates who win a majority-plus-one vote in the primary currently begin their
terms in February.

o Candidates who run unopposed or win a general election begin their terms in
April.

o A February term start date shortens the term of duty elected officeholders who
were seated in April.

o A February term start date potentially lengthens the term of an officeholder who
was originally seated in February.

Reasons for Support:
e The change in law has created confusion for school districts and board members about
when a term begins.
e Standardizing the term start date to April also means term length would be standardized
— ensuring all school board members serve the same amount of time.

Questions?
Please contact any member of the OSSBA Advocacy Team:
e Executive Director Shawn Hime | shawnh@ossba.org |580.747.0179
e Associate Executive Director Joe Siano | joes@ossba.org | 405.550.3445
e Director of Government Affairs Rooney Virgin |rooneyv@ossba.org | 405.996.0515







